
 

North Westdale Neighborhood Association 

Minutes for May 22, 2019 Meeting - by Joan Winters - NWNA Secretary 

Called to order: 7:05 PM    

Attendance:  50+ 

Approval of Minutes: January 30, 2019 and March 27, 2019 meeting minutes approved. 

 

President's Report: Martin reminded people that the MVCC election was scheduled for Sunday, June 

2, from 10 AM to 4 PM. He announced that our Council District 11 Councilmember Mike Bonin was 

scheduled to be our guest speaker at the June 26 final NWNA meeting, the final meeting before 

summer break. He mentioned that the 6th annual Fall Block Party would take place on Saturday, 

September 21 from 3 P.M. at Saint Andrew's parking lot. 

Guest speaker: NWNA President Martin Rubin introduced Alek Bartrosouf, mobility director for 

Councilmember Mike Bonin. Alek spoke, made announcements, and took questions and comments 

from an enthusiastic audience. He agreed to continue to work on neighbors concerns with Martin 

Rubin. He said that he had received many emails from neighbors, but wanted to take the time to answer 

them thoughtfully, so that would be the reason for late answers. He did confirm that there would be a 

stop sign installed at the south west corner of Sardis and Barry Avenues. The traffic signal for Graham 

Place and Sawtelle was also approved and funded, but Alek mentioned that the design for it will still 

have to be made, and that the signal is bundled in with 30 others, so it will take more time, maybe one 

to two more years, because they can't all be put in at once, and implementation of them would be 

staggered. He recommended for residents who couldn't attend this meeting, that they visit the Westside 

Fast Forward website to get a comprehensive list of projects happening in our district: 

https://11thdistrict.com/westsidefastforward/. 

 

Adjournment: 8:35 PM  
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